
HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Heyer Room, Basement

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, November 25, 2008

5:30pm

In attendance were: Molly Markert, Carla Madison, Rick Wells, Al David, Charles Brantigan, John Collison, Craig Vanderlan, Kim Kucera, Dave Webster, Michael Henry, Paul Benington and Robert Jaramillo.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes were read and approved.

St. Joseph Hospital Report: Al Davis reports that the hospital is still in the program planning phase. The program planning is being done and the business plan being created. The programming and business plan will then drive the design of the hospital building. It is estimated that three more months will be involved in this preliminary process. A traffic study is to be done, but it should be noted that most of the traffic to the site will be on the Downing Street side. Patients will be encouraged to use the existing parking structure, and staff will use the MedPark facility across the street and perhaps its duplicate to be built subsequently. There was a meeting with Rick Wells and Al Davis with the San Rafael neighborhood organization. There was, apparently, some concern expressed at the meeting that more people should be involved in the sub-committee. It is clear that if the sub-committee gets much bigger, then the efficiency will be lost. It is the goal that the sub-committee meet and carry the message back to its constituents. There is possibly a view plane issue involved in the building as planned, but the plans are not far enough along to meaningfully discuss that. As far as the lawsuit is concerned between the Sisters and Exempla, it is planned that this will be submitted to arbitration. No matter what the outcome, however, the organization is moving forward with the conceptual design of the project. Al Davis will call a meeting of the sub-committee when there is any more information available for discussion.

The Shuttle and Smoking: Molly Markert noted that a meeting was held at Al Davis’s office concerning the shuttle. The shuttle is operational, and service has been increased on two occasions. It is being coordinated by Kevin Deitsch (deischk@exempla.org, 303-837-7587). She encourages the other institutions to participate in the shuttle, but so far they have been no takers. Apparently there has been an employee survey done at Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center, but the results are not yet known. It has been suggested that the Chairman write a letter to the CEO’s of the various institutions or contact the various institutions reminding them that a shuttle is a good employee benefit, and it improves the environment for us all. As far as smoking is concerned, St. Joseph Hospital is sending a Good Neighbor Letter to all its employees. St. Joseph Hospital would be happy to add logos and wording to make the handout suitable for all the medical institutions. A Good Neighbor’s Flyer is being supervised by Pete Moberg at St. Joseph Hospital. He is going to attempt to get the other CEO’s to sign onto the project. He can be reached at mobergp@exempla.org. The deadline is to get the project completed by the December 9, and if is it successful, the Good Neighbor Policy will be presented to City Council.
Planned Parenthood Site Meeting: The planned neighborhood meeting was held on November 13 concerning the development of the Planned Parenthood site. Although the meeting as civil and well attended, it didn’t go well for the people planning a large structure. The objections had to do with height, density, parking and traffic. People at the Forum meeting who were also present at the neighborhood meeting think that the important issues were not presented particularly well to the neighborhood. Peter Heinz, the architect, is apparently going back to the drawing board to see what other design can be created. Hopefully, new ideas will be ready for presentation in January and can be presented more effectively to the neighborhood.
The proposal by Mike Zoellner of Red Peak that alleys be blocked off on his property for safety reasons was apparently resoundingly denied by Public Works. Rick Wells volunteered to coordinate the effort to allow the alleys to be temporarily be closed but not legally vacated.

1618 Lafayette Street: There have been neighborhood meetings discussing options for the property. Glenn Sibley has been involved in discussing some of these options. The organization hopes to meet with Carla Madison. The next mediation meeting is with Steve Charbonneau on December 12. Good progress is made in modifying and solidifying the neighbors’ opinions.

Liquor Store at 22nd and Downing: There was a scheduling error such that the P.U.D. will not be presenting to Council on the 15th for final reading, but will be rescheduled to December 22 or January 6. John Collison will see that we are updated on what the date is for the presentation.

The Chairman reminded the attendees that during the January meeting, the Chairman is elected for the next year as is the At Large member for the neighborhoods and the At Large member for the medical institutions.

Unless there are any burning issues, the December meeting is canceled. The next meeting will be the last Tuesday in January.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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